Director’s Report for August 24, 2015

1.  The summer is over and the children are back in school!  Yea!  Sarah and I are scrambling to cover all of the hours at all the child care sites.  We have staff returning to UNL next week and we have hired staff but the first month is so challenging.  The child care numbers are as follows:  Roper – full at 157, Lakeview CLC   - 55, Teen Program – 17, Preschool at Willard – 17 and Pre-K House – full at 20.

2. We have had a turn-over in staffing this year.  We have had three of our long time staff leave Willard for full time jobs, Lexi Palmer, Erin Butcher, and Wes Gorans.  We also lost one of our full time preschool teachers, Jenna Mattox, due to a move to a new town.  We will really miss them but wish them well at their new jobs.  We always have new staff coming in every year but this year we haven’t had the long time staff to help train them at the sites.  

3. [bookmark: _GoBack]I have contacted Big Red Communications, our internet provider, to come in and increase our internet speed.  The teens from Park Middle School are coming with Chrome books every day that has all of their homework assignments, planner, etc.  They are not able to get a strong enough signal so Big Red is going to come out and see what they can do.  If we increase to the fastest speed our monthly bill will go from $25.00 a month to $40.00 a month.  They are still giving us a half price rate because their tower is on top of our building.

